Town of Mazomanie Board Meeting

Minutes
February 14, 2012
Call to order/Proof of Posting. The meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm by Chairman Fred Wolf.  Present from the board were supervisors Dan Behringer and Melody Moore, clerk Maria Van Cleve and Treasurer Jan Hake. Stan Beuthin  and Carrie Richard were absent.  The meeting agenda was posted February 11, 2012, 

published FEB 10, 2012 and was also on the web at twnofmazo.org  as of Feb 8, 2012.
1. Motion to approve the January 10, 2012 minutes by Behringer, second by Moore.  Approved 3-0.
2. Motion to approve the January financial report by Moore, second by Behringer.  Approved 3-0.
3. Public Input - none
4. Site Plan approval for new house and decommissioning of current house for Keith Westphal at his property at 6254 Lichte Lane.   Wording of the decommissioning agreement with Westphal: 
The Town of Mazomanie Board agrees to allow Keith Westphal to live in his current home at 6254Lichte, Mazomanie WI, during the construction of his new home at that same address for the period of one year from commencement of construction (when digging the foundation begins).

After one year, the old house will be “decommissioned”/remodeled as a woodworking shed. Keith will call the town hall when he begins construction on his new home and will again call when his new house is completed and his old house has been remodeled.  The Town Board reserves the right to inspect the old house at the time of the completed “decommissioning” and Westphal agrees that the old house will never be used as a dwelling.  There is no “right” to a second home on this property and if Westphal sells the property, no rights or splits are conferred upon a new owner.  Motion to approve the site plan with the aforementioned agreement, by Behringer, second by Moore.  Approved 3-0.  Keith and Kristin signed the agreement at the meeting and were given a copy of it.


5. Report from planning commission regarding blanket rezone for town properties that are zoned A1-ex, but are non-conforming, to their proper zoning.  Rick Wipperfurth reported that Kurt Codl, the Town’s planner from Dane County Zoning, presented the Plan Commission with a map of all the properties in the town along with their current zoning at their Feb 6th meeting.  He outlined a proposal whereby owners of non-conforming A-1 properties would be contacted by Dane County Zoning (at least twice) and given the opportunity (if they chose) to participate in a blanket rezone that would clean up their zoning classification.  This would be important because owners of non-conforming properties are often forced to rezone if they want to make improvements or sell their homes.  A typical rezone costs:

$486 for the rezone out of A-1EX

Additional $125 for a shoreland rezone

Additional $125 for a floodplain permit

Between $500 and $3000 for a survey (very subjective)

Certified Survey Map review $236 per lot.

A blanket rezone could save land owners between $1472 - $4000 each.
The blanket rezone would be a one-time “free pass” to these property owners (there are as many as 200 in the town) and so would be an incredible savings for town residents.  Commission members were generally in favor of beginning this process.  Since the Plan Commission meeting, Codl has come up with some figures on how much this process might cost the Town.  Dane County Zoning has agreed to do most of the work for the mailings and would also be available for several meetings with property owners to individually discuss their situation.  The costs to the Town would be:

Mailing:

$.35 per letter  (presort 1 oz.)

100 color copies on Mohawk Paper = $39.65 (double sided)  $20.65 (single sided)

100 B&W copies on 20# white = $2.85 (double sided)  $2.63 (single sided)

 

250 mailings = $87.50 meter mail + $99.13 for a color page +  $21.75 for 3 black and white pages so about $200 per mailing. Kodl suggests two separate mailings for a total expense to the Town of about $400.  Maria will ask Kurt to come to the Land Plan in March.  Board members should also attend this meeting which will be noticed as a “joint meeting.”  Kurt should come with a time line, a sample letter, and be able to answer any questions board or planning members think of in the course of the next month.
6. 2012 license for the Rio Valley Mobile Home Park.  Motion to approve the license by Moore, second by Behringer.  Approved 3-0.
7. Letter to communities in Dane County that have not agreed to provide funding for DANE COM, the emergency interoperable radio system which ALL Dane County communities will benefit from.  No action taken on this item
8. Disbursements:  Motion to approve disbursements by Behringer, second by Moore.  Approved 3-0.
9. Board Input

-Dan – new ambulance at the EMS.

-Melody—joint meeting with the Village, when might that happen? 

-Fred and Stan would like to attend a meeting about  weight limits and damage to town roads in Madison on Thursday the 23rd. Dan is going to the Dane County Towns Meeting tomorrow. 
 Confirm upcoming meetings: Board meeting:  March 13, District meetings:  Feb 17 and 25. Maria  should call and confirm. March 5th for the land plan joint meeting.  
10. Adjourned at 8:20pm
Maria Van Cleve, Clerk
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